Minutes of the Community Meeting held at 7pm, on 8th December 2010 at the Pentyrch School Hall.
The meeting was arranged following a request from eight electors for a Community Meeting to request that a referendum be held in the village of Pentyrch in relation to the retention or otherwise of the speed cushions and 20 mph zone.
Present: 
From Pentyrch Community Council:
Councillors Stuart Thomas (Chairman), 







John Harrison, Mike Jones & Eric Priday


From Cardiff County Council:

Ruth Chapman & Mark Foweraker CCC 






(Highways), Adam Foster, CCC 







(Democratic Services), 
Peter Woodward 






& Ann Philpott, CCC (Electoral Services)



From Pentyrch Village:


Approximately 50 residents



County Councillors:


Delme Bowen (Creigiau & St Fagans)








Craig Williams (Pentyrch & GYG)

Introduction
The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting, outlined the format it was intended the meeting would take and introduced the County Councillors and officers of Cardiff County Council who were in attendance.  He advised that minutes would be kept of the meeting which would be presented at the next Community Council meeting.  He asked Ruth Chapman, CCC (Highways) to outline the history of the traffic calming measures.
Background to Introduction of Traffic Calming Measures 
Ruth Chapman advised the meeting that the scheme was completed in April 2006, there were 28 speed cushions and that, since the speed cushions had been introduced, there had been several surveys carried out.  The latest survey showed that that vehicle speed was slower through the village.
Ruth Chapman was then interrupted by Cllr Jones and other residents who stated that they knew the history and wished to proceed to vote on the specific issue that was the basis of the request for the referendum.  This was countered by others in the hall who wanted to hear what Ruth Chapman had to say.
Ruth Chapman continued to outline the long history of the request for traffic calming measures which went back to 1997, referring to the meetings and the consultations held prior to the conclusion of the issues in 2005, the construction in 2006 and the implementation of the traffic orders in 2007, which was delayed because of the need to consider objections made.  She referred again to the traffic surveys carried out both before and after implementation which showed an average speed of 29.5mph before and the latest survey showed an average speed of 22.3mph.  These figures were disputed by some residents who felt that speeds had not dropped.  Ruth Chapman also advised that there had been a 42% reduction in road casualties from 7 in the 4 years 3 months prior to implementation down to 4 in the 4 years 3 months since implementation.  These figures were also disputed as was the statistical significance of the figures.  She went on to advise that the cost of removal of the scheme in place would amount to £1,800 per speed cushion plus costs associated with removal of signs and the revocation of the speed limits and zones giving a total cost of £51,000.
General Discussion
There followed a general discussion where members of the audience voiced their concerns over a variety of issues, among which the following points were made:
· The failure by CCC to maintain the humps following construction, with the white lines around each hump and the white directional arrows all having faded and not been repainted, as well as the humps themselves crumbling away.
· The chaotic arrangement of the humps and that they ruin the character of the village.
· The height of the humps was questioned as to whether it was within the legal limit.

· The damage caused to vehicles by the humps with local car repairers seeing an unprecedented increase in repairs to springs, shock absorbers and tyres.

· The problems with making a claim against CCC for the damage the humps have caused.

· The lack of sophistication in the traffic management plan implemented.

· The waste of money in installing such an extensive system which created 20 mph along the main roads but 30 mph in adjoining estates, such as Maes y Sarn.
· The need for effective alternatives to what was in place.

· The general feeling that CCC paid scant attention to Pentyrch despite the residents paying the highest rates in the CCC area.

Cllr Eric Priday advised the gathering that if a referendum was held, it would be held throughout the Community Council area and would cost £4,000 - £5,000.  He argued that it was better to try and modify the scheme by way of a review.  County Cllr Delme Bowen felt that there were supernumerary humps within Pentyrch and felt that Cllr Priday’s contribution was the voice of reason.  He felt that representation could be made to remove some of the humps which he felt was the best option at a time of budget restriction and strict prioritisation of work.
County Cllr Craig Williams wanted to make two points.  Firstly, he was in favour of changing the speed humps but cautioned that there was not only a cost to their removal but also a cost of replacing them with an alternative scheme.  Secondly, in relation to the motion for a referendum, he pointed out that any referendum would only be noted.  They were not binding on the local authority and they were costly.  In addition he felt that it was nonsense to ask people outside of the village of Pentyrch about a traffic management scheme for Pentyrch.

These contributions sparked further lively debate and observations and finally Mr Roger Farrance, of Heol y Parc, Pentyrch proposed that a meeting be held between officers of CCC, County and Community Councillors and representatives of the village such as the School Governors, Neighbourhood watch and the W.I., to formulate proposals for putting to a public meeting and that this be done within 3 months.  
This was seconded and there were no amendments to the proposal.  The vote was 39 in favour and 2 against.

Cllr John Harrison wished to congratulate those persons who had brought this issue to the 
attention of the village and this was echoed by others present.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
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